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regarding two foreign companies 
 
 
May 6, 2004 
 
 
 
By virtue of Article 48n of the 1995 Securities Trade (Supervision) Act in conjunction 
with Article 48s of the same Act, the Netherlands Authority for the Financial Markets 
(AFM) wishes to notify the public that Leberman Steine Inc is offering securities 
services but does not have the required licence. As a result, Leberman Steine Inc is 
in breach of Article 7, paragraph 1, of the said Act. 
 
Furthermore, by virtue of Article 48n of the 1995 Securities Trade (Supervision) Act 
in conjunction with Article 48s of the same Act, the AFM wishes to notify the public 
that Atrium Financial Group is offering securities services but does not have the 
required licence. As a result, Atrium Financial Group is also in breach of Article 7, 
paragraph 1 of the said Act. 
 
The AFM strongly advises the investing public against conducting business with the 
above-named institutions.  


